MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING 4th MARCH 2013
IN RUNWELL VILLAGE HALL AT 8.00PM

IN ATTENDANCE: - Chairman Mr Steve Fagioli; Messrs: Croot, Dockerill, Martin and Sloane. Mesdames: Doswell, Martin, Payne, Racher, Stringer and Varney.

(Mr Bill Lansdale joined the meeting late following his attendance at Chelmsford City Council Planning meeting where the Runwell Hospital development was on the agenda – see report later)
Chairman’s welcome. 

No police report.

Minute 210 Apologies: - Messrs Ride and Millane; WPCSO Hilary Wilmott
Minute 211 Declarations of Interest – None reported 

Minute 212 Public Participation
1. AD commented on the problems with ice along the Runwell Road near the haul road to Runwell Hospital, there had been 3 accidents in one day. SF responded that ECC had undertaken work to the surrounding ditches including a pipe under the haul road. 

AD advised that the Environment Agency had been in touch with proposals for flood defences to 
three properties on the corner of Church End Lane, this would be preventative action and would 
not solve the problem with the ditch itself and highly likely to shift the problem into properties 
further down the road.

2. SF reported that extra clearance work to the verges and footpath had been completed along the Runwell Road following his walk and visit to the area with NJ from CCC.
Minute 213 The Minutes of Council Meeting held 4th February 2013, Minutes of the Playing Field Committee, Planning Committee and Hall Committee held 12th February 2013 were approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record. 

Minute 214 Clerks Report see appendix 1
Minute 215 Finance
Petty Cash 
 
Paint – Park £21.96
Petrol – Park 
£15.52



Total £37.48
Prepayments

106521
Runwell Action Group
S137 Contribution to legal fees

£1050.00
Cheques to issue
106522
Mrs J Pharez


Salary






106523
Mrs G Smith


Caretakers Salary 4wks + Locking etc
  
106524
L Vallis


Groundsman 4 weeks



£1110.00
106525
Essex Pension Fund

Pension




  £362.62
106526
Basildon Locksmiths

Allotment Keys



  £138.13

106527
A – Z Supplies

Hall supplies




  £164.74

106528
PRS for Music


Annual Music Licence


  £233.21

106529
Essex & Suffolk Water
Allotments £62.55







Park          £105.95







Hall
     £184.09

E & S Total
  £352.59

106530
G Redway


Returnable Deposit



  £100.00

106531
Cash



Petty Cash as above



    £37.48

D/Debit
J & J Pharez


CCTV Broadband



    £12.21

D/Debit
British Gas


Gas used at Hall



£2306.16











 Total
            £7457.73

(1)
The clerk reported transfer of £3000 was made mid month to cover the direct debit to British Gas and the payment to the Runwell Action Group. 
The council agreed a further transfer of £5000 from the Business Tracker Account to the Current account to cover the remaining payments.
Minute 216 Correspondence

Received

1. P Davies – Notice of resignation. The council expressed their sadness over the resignation. PD had been an active member of the council and would be greatly missed. The clerk reported the vacancy notice had been posted. It would be possible to co-opt at the next meeting if an application was received.
2. CCC – Best Kept Garden Competition – Packs/Entry forms to be obtained.
3. CCC – Parish Cleansing Days – Return completed covering areas in Church End Lane, Tidworth and Runwell Gardens.
4. EALC – The Localism Agenda – Planning 1/5/13 Course 9.30am – 4.15am. SM to attend.
5. EALC – Playing Your Part – Details of the planning conference as above.
Emails circulated
1. CCC – Planning Enforcement monthly update

2. Making the Links – February Edition

3. ITV’s Secret Dealers

4. CCC – Planning meeting agenda

Minute 217 Planning
(i) 13/00177/FUL 86 Swan Lane – Proposed alteration to existing roof: No objections
Minute 218 Downham Road Development – Report by Runwell Action Group
The Chairman invited JD to report.

JD thanked the parish council for its contribution towards the legal fees. JD explained the response received from the Ombudsman; they did find fault with the way the application was handled but this did not warrant action to re-hear the application; BBC has been asked to improve the publishing of dates for meetings. The action group are unable to halt the development which is proceeding quickly but a further letter has been sent to the Ombudsman to look at the democratic view of BBC.
JD advised that the Village Green application had been withdrawn and there was a general discussion about the potential of protecting nearby green fields from future development. JD concluded it had been a disappointing end to a busy year.

Minute 219 Brock Hill Traffic Calming
The council had an opportunity to review a draft of ‘phase 1’ proposals from MS of ECC Highways to make improvements to the traffic calming scheme in Brock Hill. The draft proposal includes improvements to signage by way of extra road markings and larger signs; restriction by Waverley Crescent to remain in place and not to be moved at this stage. 
Points to raise: 

· When will the changes take place? 

· How long will phase 1 be in place before there is a further review? 

· When will phase 2 take place and what are the details of this phase?

Minute 220 Runwell Hospital Development
BL arrived at the meeting in time to report on this issue as follows:
The outline application was passed ‘en bloc’ and permission granted. The S106 agreement will have a value around £11m of which £3m will be allocated to CCC. The application will be on the accelerated scale; the percentage of affordable homes will be lower than national guidelines; much discussion over medical facilities but the PCT has control of this element; boiler house to remain despite much petitioning for it to be removed.
(2)
Minute 221 Reports

Hall – RD reported South Woodham Builders had inspected the leak but had been unable to trace the source; JP to contact them when it appears again.

Park – BC reported that the travellers were continuing to access the park through the gap in the NW corner with quad bikes and motorbikes, it will be necessary to roll the edges of the park when conditions allow. Rubbish and wood is accumulating against the fence part way down the boundary and causing the fence to tilt. BC asked whether RR could be contacted for funding the security block from CCC as before. A new window frame is needed in the changing rooms; quotation of £175 received from Curnick’s; it was agreed to proceed. There is also a problem with the temperature control of the showers and the stopcock; a plumber has been arranged for repairs.
Allotments – No report
Health & Safety – No report

Runwell Roundabout – KR asked for articles by the middle of March for the next edition to go to print.
Footpaths/PROW – No report
Police Liaison – JM asked whether the police could do a report on the number of burglaries recently in the area. SM reported her concerns over the number of cars parking along The Chase and was not sure whether these were linked to shift changes at Brockwell House. It was reported that the WPCSO covering Runwell – Hilary Willmot was unable to change shifts to enable her to attend our meetings. Clerk to write to the newly appointed Police Commissioner about the lack of policing in our area.
Tree Wardens – No report
CCC – No report

Public Transport Representative – No report

Website – No report
Minute 222 Notices of Motions and Future Business

(i) Annual Parish meeting Monday 29th April 2013 at 8pm
Minute 223 Agenda Items for next meeting:
(i) Policing
The meeting closed at 9.30pm 

